
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

JUNE 18, 2001
This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at the Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR/CHAIR:

PHILLIP CREWS




VICE-CHAIR:

CHARLENE HORTON - EXCUSED 




COUNCIL MEMBERS:
TOM ESCHENBERG








HENRY DEKKER 

NANCY TINIO-BORTON








STEVE RIVET




ADMINISTRATOR:

WILLIAM HALL - EXCUSED




ATTORNEY:


RICK TORPY 




CLERK:


SUSAN KABANA

Also present was Jim Phelps, Building Official.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by the Mayor.  Prayer and pledge were lead by the Mayor.
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS TO AGENDA:

None.

CONSENT AGENDA:

MOTION:  Dekker/Eschenberg to approve. VOTE:  All aye.

REPORTS:

ATTORNEY:
Notes that he will not be having a big 4th of July party this year, he will be out of town.

CLERK:
- Is happy to announce that Debby Franklin has receive her Certified Municipal Clerk designation.  Kabana will now work toward her Master Municipal Clerk designation.

- The Mayor of Palm Shores passed away yesterday.  Council approved a $50 donation in lieu of flowers.

- Form 1’s are due soon, Kabana has copies available tonight if anyone has not filled theirs out.

- The DR420, Certification of Taxable Value will be on the next agenda, she will have a preliminary budget prepared.

-  
During the last Legislative session the Reform Act of 2001 was passed.  The Legislature has decided to try to clean up what happed with the last election.  The Legislature is eliminating the second primary in 2002 and all ballot information must be in by 60 days prior to the election.  Which is a conflict for us because our qualifying begins 60 days prior to the election and ends 45 days prior.  Previously Kabana talked to Torpy and asked about using the severability clause in our Charter as a way to deal with this without going to referendum.  

Torpy – the law that was passed makes our Charter provision illegal for the one year – 2002.  He notes that the only reason to go to Charter amendment would be if the citizens had an option and there is no option here.  That is what the severability clause in our Charter is in there – it says that in the event that any portion of the Charter is deemed illegal the remainder will remain in full force and effect.  So the easiest thing for us to do, for that one year only, is to accept the fact that our Charter is in violation of State Statute and that we need to give notice of the change for that year.

Torpy recommends that we take the position that we will come into compliance with the State requirement and have an earlier qualification period.  He notes that this is only going to effect those individuals that plan on running for an elected position.  He recommends that Kabana extend her legal ad to contain information regarding the adjusted qualifying period.

Kabana – in every newsletter in 2002 we will have an article explaining what is happening.  She suggests having an action item on the next agenda stating when the qualifying period for 2002 will be.  Torpy – agrees that this is a good idea but notes that it holds no legal significance. 

- 
Kabana - notes that the Platinum Coast Amateur Radio Society has invited the Council and Mayor to stop by Malabar Park on June 23 and June 24 to see their display and set up of amateur radios.  Kabana notes that we are excited that they are using Malabar Park and that this is the type of function we want Malabar Park used for.

-
Kabana notes that there is a potential for having two simplified telecommunication tax resolutions on the next agenda.  She explains the issue to Council and notes that they must take action before July 16th in order to take the maximum rate permitted.  Mayor – feels that we are already taxing at the maximum rate and the best way for us to make sure we will be “revenue neutral” is to continue at the maximum allowed.  Dekker – feels we should apply the higher rate.  Mayor – the resolutions should be on the next agenda.

PUBLIC HEARING:

1.  RESOLUTION 07-01, VACATE OF RIGHT-OF-WAY WITHIN THE BREVARD COUNTY ENVIRONMENTALLY ENDANGERED LANDS PROPERTY ADJACENT TO MALABAR PARK

Mayor – opens the public hearing.

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Tinio-Borton to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:

RESOLUTION 07-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA ABANDONING CERTAIN RIGHT OF WAYS LOCATED WITHIN THE TOWN OF MALABAR AS REQUESTED BY THE BREVARD COUNTY ENVIRONMENTALLY ENDANGERED LANDS PROGRAM, AND DEDICATED FOR PUBLIC USE; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Mayor – the EELS is asking the Town to vacate ROW within the Malabar Scrub.  Mayor – asks for comments from the public.  There are no comments.  Kabana – calls for Ernie Whit who put in a speakers card earlier in the day, for the record she calls his name but he is not present.

Mayor – closes the public hearing.

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Rivet to approve Resolution 07-01.  VOTE:  Aye – Tinio-Borton, Rivet, Eschenberg, Dekker.  Absent – Horton.

ACTION ITEMS:

1.  REQUEST FOR ACCEPTANCE OF 365 LINER FEET OF LEGHORN ROAD
MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to approve 365 liner feet of Leghorn Road.  VOTE:  All aye.

Tom Hertz – this paperwork is saying 365 feet but he improved 400 feet of road, it is missing the first 35 feet.  Phelps – he needs to clear that up with our engineer, he feels that the engineer did not include half of the Old Mission ROW when they began measuring, he will clarify.  Torpy – suggest that Council correct the amount of feet depending on the engineers approval.

MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to approve 35 additional feet of Leghorn Road pending the engineers approval.  VOTE:  All aye.
Torpy – notes that the additional 35 feet will be approved upon receiving a memo from the engineer approving that length.

2.  REQUEST FOR ACCEPTANCE FOR THE 1320 FEET OF TREADWELL LANE UNDER ORDINANCE 92-5, CONTINUED FROM MARCH 19, 2001 


Buz Tetig – attorney for the Dr.’s Carroll.  He had trouble contacting them and once he finally heard from them he has learned that they are having financial difficulties.  They are great friends of Tetig’s and he will put the money up himself and improve the road.  He asks for 90 days to begin.  Eschenberg – is this the last road to be improved under 92-5?  Phelps – yes.

MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve Mr. Tetig improving the road and granting him 90 days to begin the road improvement and 60 days after the project has begun to finish the improvement.  VOTE:  All aye.

3.  DESIGNATING DAN OSTERHOUT AS A REPRESENTATIVE FOR THE TOWN OF MALABAR ON THE INDIAN RIVER LAGOON SCENIC HIGHWAY COALITION
MOTION:  Eschenberg/Tinio-Borton to approve.  VOTE:  All aye.

4.  CURRENT BUDGET LINE ITEM ADJUSTMENT

MOTION:  Dekker/Tinio-Borton to approve.
Eschenberg – how did you get $2000?  Kabana – five Members times $335 each for the League Convention registration is the bulk of it.  Also, Tinio-Borton is going to the Elected Official’s Advanced Seminar in September.

VOTE:  All aye.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None.

REPORTS:  MAYOR, COUNCIL:
Mayor – the Sheriff’s Department has a suspect in the recent burglaries.  He notes that Malabar has the lowest crime rate of the incorporated cities in Brevard County.  He notes that a good neighborhood watch program works well.  He believes that the Sheriff’s Department does a good job.  He states that nationally the response time of law enforcement in general is 14 minutes and that a burglar comes and goes in about two minutes.  He notes that a Sheriff just for Malabar would cost us $65,000 per year and it takes five Deputies to cover 24 hours a day.  Discussion of how to prevent burglaries.

- Tinio-Borton – nothing at this time.

- Eschenberg – asks about three fire department vehicles that were sitting on Old Mission late Friday night and no one was around.  Kabana – there was a brush fire, two trucks got stuck in the lake bed and they were probably assisting the removal.

- Rivet – his mother-in-law, Nedret Koksal, is here from Orhangazi,Turkey and works for her local government, would like her to speak at the next Council meeting.  He has been telling her about our ecotourism and they are wondering about setting up some avenues of communication so we can exchange ideas.  He would be willing to represent the Town when he travels over there next year.  Kabana - it may be possible to discuss having them as a Sister City.

- Dekker – mentions that one of our favorite citizens, and a well respected man in the Brook Hollow Community, Norv Jordan, is near death.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.








BY:

Mayor Phillip R. Crews, Chair

ATTEST:   

Susan Kabana, CMC

Town Clerk/Treasurer

DATE:

